
NEWSLETTER     No.800 
w/c Mon 24th July 2023 

 

“Train hard and love what you do, because success is in the journey not the destination.” 

                                                                           - Alex Danson, London 2012 Hockey Bronze Medallist 

Dear Parents and Carers  

The first day of the Autumn Term 2023 for students will be Wednesday 6th September. Students do NOT 

need to bring PE kit on this day. Full correct uniform IS expected. 

School Year 2022-23 Draws to a Close  

Thank you to parents and carers for all your support this year, and for your trust in us to look after and  

educate your children. It was hugely reassuring to you (and everyone else) that we became an RRS Gold 

School, and six months later Ofsted recognised the significant improvements made since 2019 in becoming 

a Good School. The legacy of covid still casts a shadow, although I am greatly heartened that the activities 

and opportunities we’ve put on this year are noticeably more than last year even if not quite back to 2019 

levels.  

It’s also been an unsettling and challenging year for families and society in general: the Queen’s death, the 

King’s Coronation, three Prime Ministers (and five education secretaries) in two months, a budget crisis, 

cost of living crisis, inflation, the covid legacies, Ukraine, and industrial action in many sectors including 

education. Against this backdrop, we have done well, but also families and parents have done well. Thank 

you for sending your children in clean and smart, properly equipped, and for supporting us when it’s been 

needed. We’re not perfect, and there are individuals who have had a difficult and less successful year. But 

the overall message remains the same – here comes the tripod: the most successful children are those for 

whom the three “legs” of home, school and student are all strong and work together. So thank you very 

much for doing your bit, and best wishes for a safe, happy and enjoyable summer.  

Work Experience  

I’ve always believed that work experience should be an entitlement for all students, which is why we offer 

it to both Year 10 and Year 12. It is such a valuable developmental experience to just be in a place of work, 

to be out of the comfort of school (but safe), to work with other people, and ideally to gain learning about a 

chosen job or sector of employment.   

Exam Results Days are Thursday 17th August for A-Level/Level 3, and Thursday 24th       

August for GCSE/Level 2. Results will be available from the Post-16 block from 09.00.  
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Thanks to Mrs Halmee and Mrs Bennett, and to parents (again), 90% of Year 10 went on work experience and 

all but one or two had a great learning experience. The most heartening stories for us teachers are the          

students who maybe don’t like school or who are having a tough time, and for whom work experience gives 

them a fresh challenge, boosts their confidence, and provides a glimpse of adulthood after ten years in     

classrooms.   

Year 12 being that bit older can (and usually do) have slightly more challenging placements, and many relate 

to the student’s possible degree choices or occupational areas. If it’s possible, Year 12 work experience has 

been even more successful than Year 10, and we have had glowing feedback about the quality of Clyst Vale 

students.  

On-Line Safety  

This is really helpful as the summer and increased scrolling times approach, and I’m grateful to Mr Bailey. 

You can follow the link below to view the latest guide to help you both set up controls and adjust privacy set-

tings to provide your  child with a safer online environment.  

 

Staff Changes  

Leaving at the end of term:  

Mark Hill. After 23 years of teaching Biology and Science, Mark is leaving us to join his wife’s opthamology 

business. Mark has been a highly respected teacher and colleague throughout that time.  

Aude Odunlade has been at Clyst Vale for eight years, teaching Physics and Science. We wish her well in her 

new post at Blundell’s.  

Paul Newell is leaving Clyst Vale after three years to take up a data position with Exeter University.  

Stephanie Schmitt (MFL French) has been here for two years, and leaves us to a promotion at St James’ School 

in the Ted Wragg Trust  

Theo Zimbler will join Matford Brook School in the Ted Wragg Trust to a promoted post after two years 

teaching Geography and Humanities at Clyst Vale  

Katie Townsend leaves after two years to start teacher training; Katie has worked mostly in the Skills Room, 

as a TA and for most of her time as Academic Mentor (part of the covid recovery programme)  

Eleni Karastopoli leaves, also after two years as Cover Supervisor and part-time Maths teacher to a post at a 

local school.  

Zoe Beard has left us after most of the year as Claire Wakefield’s maternity cover; we were fortunate to        

secure the services of such an experienced Art teacher.  

https://www.clystvale.org/wp-content/uploads/simple-file-list/Online-Safety-Newsletters/Parental-
Controls-booklet-2023.pdf  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
https://www.clystvale.org/wp-content/uploads/simple-file-list/Online-Safety-Newsletters/Parental-Controls-booklet-2023.pdf
https://www.clystvale.org/wp-content/uploads/simple-file-list/Online-Safety-Newsletters/Parental-Controls-booklet-2023.pdf


Of course, one or two sentences cannot remotely do justice to the contributions each colleague has made,    

especially over many years, and the nature of schools means that some students will have had a lot of contact 

with some individuals and none with others. What is important is that my colleagues were very much part of 

the Clyst Vale community, contributed to that community, and they leave with our thanks and best wishes for 

the next stage in their lives.  

 There will also be a number of internal staff changes for September, partly reflecting the changes to the       

pastoral structure and the “end of AtHoS”:  

Ellie Roberts takes over as Coordinator for Rights Respecting Schools now that Sara Watt is a Head of Year.  

Zoe Brotherton has been appointed as Coordinator for Gifted & Talented Students.  

Maddie Nash becomes Coordinated for Priority Learners.  

Claire Turner moves from being Yellow School AtHoS to being Bridge Coordinator from September 2023.   

Pam Grant moves from being Red School AtHoS to Student Support.   

Maria Murch moves from the role of Receptionist to the Bridge.  

Hayley Bugbee, currently Exams Assistant, will become Cover Coordinator from September.  

Claire Coleman will move from the role of Cover Coordinator to that of Teaching Assistant.  

(New appointments to the posts of Receptionist and Early Help (Family) Coordinator begin in September)   

Pastoral Reorganisation  

It’s old news that from September we will be reverting to Heads of Year instead of Heads of School. The Heads 

of Year will be Mrs Albutt (Year 7), Miss Watt (Year 8), Miss McConnachie (Year 9), Mr Pearce (Year 10), and 

Mrs Adie (Year 11); and Miss Haynes in Sixth Form.  

The team of AtHoS are therefore being redistributed into other roles within our Pastoral Support “Hubs”. The 

Student Board asked me to prepare a “who do I go to” list for September, and I have distributed this with the 

Student Bulletin in Teams. There is less change than you might imagine.  

From a parent’s point of view, much remains the same. Absence and attendance issues should go to our       

Student Absence hub of Miss Prunty and Mrs Leaman. Urgent enquiries or emergency issues should go to    

Reception who will pass them on accordingly. The AtHoS have been responsible for the forty or so families on 

Early Help (to be known as the Welfare hub); this will go to an EH Coordinator, Lisa Jones, who joins us in  

September. Where parents are already in regular dialogue with Heads of School, this would change – if still 

required – to the appropriate Head of Year. One change is that less immediate issues should be e-mailed to 

tutors rather than AtHoS as at present; one of the features of the reorganisation is that the role of the tutor is 

enhanced to be the first point of contact.  
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https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228


Kevin Bawn 

New Year Name Change: Room 29  

Room 29 will be the new name for The Bridge. It’s moving location, it’ll have new staff, it’ll have new              

expectations, so why not a new name ? We’re a RRS, and the 29 refers to article 29 of the U.N. Convention of 

the Rights of the Child:  

Developing students’ abilities to the fullest potential  

Developing respect for others’ rights  

Respect for national values: justice, democracy, tolerance, rule of law)  

Preparation for responsible life  

Respect for the environment  

It’s pretty self-explanatory. If a student is in Room 29, it’s because they have gone against Article 29 in some 

way. Therefore, they have prevented others from enjoying their right to develop, or feel safe, by their lack of 

respect.  

Further, it links directly to the CRC specifically and RRS directly; it shows that RRS isn’t all soft and fluffy and 

that rights mean something tangible; it suggests that RRS is central to behaviour; and it emphasises thinking 

about others, and the consequences of bad behaviour on others.  

New Year Resolutions: Staff Car Park  

Please do not use the Staff Car Park (nearest the main pedestrian entrance to the College) to drop off or wait 

to pick up. There have been a few near-misses of staff and students, as well as blocking of parking spaces in 

the morning. If a student is disabled, or temporarily on crutches, that’s different. Thank you !  

New Year Resolutions: Devon School Transport  

Across all Devon schools there have been increasing issues on buses. So from September, Devon School 

Transport will be working closely with contractors to follow up behavioural issues, and it is possible that 

there will be more temporary bans. It’s also likely that “no pass, no travel” checks will be reintroduced at both 

ends of the journey.  

Mr Grumpy  

I am not grumpy that there almost certainly will be no strikes in the autumn. However, I am grumpy about the 

political spin put out by the government. I have always been confident that Clyst Vale parents read beyond the 

headlines, but “record funding for schools in England” ? Hmmmm. Education is not well funded, and while 

nominal funding might literally be at a record level, so, of course, are costs.  

Term Dates 2024-25   

(Yes, the school year after next…) These were approved by Governors this week, and can be found on the  

website.   800 Newsletters Up !! Principal Celebrates Another Epic Milestone !!  

Although I only wrote 797 of them….(If your kids are bored this summer, get them to read the entire back    

catalogue and see if they can work out which three were written by someone else..).   

 

Once again, thank you, and best wishes for the next six weeks !  



CALENDAR DATES 

DATE EVENT 

Thursday 17th August  A & AS Level Results Day (9-11am) 

 

Thursday 24th August GCSE Results Day (9-11am) 

 

Wednesday 6th September 

 

Students return for the autumn term 
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Girls at 'Play like a Chief' Rugby Event: Winslade Park on Friday 14 July 

You would have thought that this event, an event outside in July, would be warm, sunny 

and pleasant. It certainly was not the first two, with gale force winds and heavy rain 

throughout our time with little to no shelter! The girls still had a great time at the event, 

with the Exeter Chiefs in the Community Team, putting on a carousel of coaching skills to 

showcase their work for the Gallagher programme throughout the year. 

 

With the rain teeming down the decision was made to cut the day short at midday, with 

the girls loving their complimentary Subway(s) and tee shirt and medals. The girls were 

outstanding ambassadors for the College and a true delight to take to the event, I am just 

sorry for the terrible weather we encountered on the day! 

 

Photos to follow from the official photographer at the event. 

 

Congratulations to all of the girls: Dilly Pepper, Charlotte Curwood, Lacey Walkey, Emilia 

Sleep, Naomi Hosea, Jessie Emeleus, Jess Massey, Karly David, Maisy Killian, Lois Har-

greaves, Isla Van Het Bolscher, Gracie Leaman-Bissett, Holly Middleton, Lily Tomkins-

Pope, Florence Mackie, Hollie Walkey. 

 

Mr Pearce 

Ogden Trust Love Physics Competition 2023  

In March, students from the Science Club entered the Ogden Trust South West competition, 

against other local secondary schools, to showcase their love for Physics. They each submitted a 

photo or video of a Physics experiment that they did alongside a short description. Below is a list 

of all their entries. Well done to all the participants!  

The results are now out. I am delighted to announce that Kate Dreaden-Watts won the Commen-

dation prize for the Year 8 category with her Lenses poster. Well done Kate!   













Schools In Mind- supporting your child with transitions.  
 

We’re holding three free webinars over the summer holidays to support young people with the 
milestones and transitions that happen at this time of year. 
 
Two of the webinars will be for parents and carers, sharing tips and advice to help them support 
their children with important milestones. The first webinar will be for parents/carers with chil-
dren waiting for their exam results, and the second will be for those with children about to start 
Year 7. 
 
The third webinar will be for young people themselves, helping them look after their own      
wellbeing as they start at university.   
 
Each webinar will be run by Anna Freud education and mental health experts, sharing   practical 
tips and advice for supporting wellbeing and dealing with potentially stressful  situations. 
 

Courses can be booked via our website:  
www.annafreud.org (under the training and events tab) 

 
 







 

 

Edulink and contacting the College 

 Please do not address emails, or replies to Edulink messages, to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 
unmonitored mailbox and will not go to anyone.  Parents/carers need to reply to Edulink messages 
via the app, online, or via email, as this will then be directed to the staff member who sent the 
message to you.  Or, please contact the relevant school ATHOS or the teacher. 

There is also a contact form and details here: http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/ 
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